
Corpus Christi CSS – School Council Meeting 
Tuesday, June 7, 2022    6:30 p.m. – 8:00pm                               

Location:  CCCSS 
 
Invited Guests: Kathleen Moro, Pat Brophy, Lisa Mikitzel, Andrija Petresin, Mike Silvello, Trish Powell, 

Stephanie Venimore, Denise Garell-Teti, Kristy Dickinson, Emily Runions, Kais Qusous, , 
Kika Veljkovic, Natalia Szczepaniak, Mya Pellegrini 

 
Attendees:    Kathleen Moro, Pat Brophy, Lisa Mikitzel, Trish Powell, Stephanie Venimore, Denise 

Garell-Teti, Brady Kuzma, Andrew Jung  
 
Regrets:   
 
Facilitator: Trish Powell/Steph Venimore 
Log Recorder: Patrick Brophy  
 

Welcome 
 

Prayer  Prayer for the end of the school year  
At the end of this school year we give thanks to God: For all the teaching and learning that has taken place in 
our school, both in and out of the classroom, For the talents and gifts that have been shared and the 
challenges that have been faced; For the burdens that have been lifted and the hurts that have been healed; 
For the respect and care that has been given. We give thanks for the friendships that have just begun and for 
those that have grown.  For the faith that has been lived in our daily struggles, For the hope that has lifted our 
hearts on the dark days And for the love that has kept us going. We give thanks for the community that we are, 
and we ask you Lord - Bless our students as they sit their culminating activities: may your Spirit inspire them 
with confidence and calmness Bless our families as we take our holidays, may our time together leave us with 
memories to cherish. Pour out your love on us that we may return renewed and refreshed to continue our 
journey together . We make this prayer through Christ our Lord. Amen 

Land 
Acknowledgement 

Halton as we know it today is rich in history and modern traditions of many First Nations and the Métis. From 
the Anishinabe to the Attawandaron, the Haudenosaunee, and the Métis - these lands surrounding the Great 
Lakes are steeped in Indigenous history.  As we gather today on these treaty lands we have the responsibility 
to honour and respect the four directions, land, waters, plants, animals, ancestors that walked before us, and 
all the wonderful elements of creation that exist. We would like to acknowledge and thank the Mississaugas of 
the Credit First Nation for sharing their traditional territory with us. 

Action Items 
 

 
Discussion Items 
 

 
1. Student Council Deputy Prime Minister’s Report – Mya and Natalia  

- Ran activities in the cafeteria/atrium during the lunch hours during Mental Health 
Awareness Week to build community. 

- Spirit wear days and twin day was part of that initiative as well. 
- Be U, Love U club hosted a ceremony for raising the Pride Flag on June 1st. 
 

2. Chair Report – Trish Powell & Steph Venimore 
 

(1.) PRO-Grant Mental Health Series update 
 Three Events: Assumption; Notre Dame; Corpus Christi 
 Theme was Supporting Parents Supporting Children Through Mental Health 
 CSC found collaboration with ND and Assumption to be an enriching 

experience and beneficial to develop a larger network. 
 Going forward, considerations on if we partner with other schools, the 

theme we will focus on, and, how we advertise to engage parents. 
 Additional objective of the events was to get parents into the school and 



foster networking amongst parents and the school staff. 
 Concern with the saturation of a theme.  Wondering if the turnout was 

lowered by numerous board/system presentations on mental health that 
watered-down our impact and interest level. 

 Greater alignment and coordination between system/school groups to 
ensure themes and topics are not over-saturated through duplication. 

(2.) Uniform swap – grade 12 June 15-16 sorting (help needed) 
 Tentative: August 31st Used Uniform Sale – Coincide with Grade 8 

Orientation 
 Need: Standard Operating Procedure 

(3.) OAPCE update – Denise 
 Provided update on the activities of OAPCE and CPIC – looking forward to 

next year’s initiatives to engage parent community and support Catholic 
Education. 

 
3. Principal’s Report – Kathleen Moro  

- Uniform Policy Revisions: 
o Outdated language has been revised 
o Focus on eliminating subjective criteria for appropriate uniform/dress down 

- SGF Review: 
o The annual school generated funds plan for the year was reviewed and the 

committee offered ideas of how to best utilize money remaining in the year 
account that needs to be committed to student intended use.  Detailed 
discussion around supporting local charities that make positive impacts to our 
local communities. 

 
4. Chaplain’s Report 

- Nil 
 
5. Teacher's Report - Lisa Mikitzel  

- Nil 
 
6. Additional New Business  
 

  
 


